


Friday 7th October

Dear City Academy Whitehawk Families,

We’ve had a fantastic opening month here at school and the children have settled in to their

new classes and year groups superbly. Thank you for your support in ensuring that the

children are present at school and ready for learning each day.

On Monday, we launched our celebration of Black History Month and kicked off with a

special focus on being respectful and celebrating difference. Huge thanks to our Year 5 and 6

children and our amazing teachers who made Thursday’s celebration of World Poetry Day so

successful.

As ever, I hope this newsletter provides you with all the information you need about the

running of the school. Please have a good read of this edition to stay up to date with an

exciting and busy closing two weeks to the term (including information about our individual

photographs and our parental engagement events).
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It could be you!

Years 1-6

We launched Black History Month with a special focus on 
celebrating difference and demonstrating RESPECT. I’m 

looking forward to awarding our certificates on Monday 
morning



You should have 
received the activation
email, if you are
having any problems
activating the App
please contact the 
school office.

We are aiming to use 
this Portal as our main 
Communication 
channel, to help reduce 
the amount of paper 
used in school.





We are in a position to host 
1-to-1 music lessons at 

CAW in September, so if you 
want to pay for music 
tuition for your child, 

you can organise this with 
Sussex Music School. 

Please click here to access 
the online form.

We are now also able to 
offer drum lessons!

https://www.sussexmusicschool.com/city-academy-whitehawk


School Photographs

It’s that time of year again! We will have photographers on site to take
individual photographs on Thursday 13th October. If you would like
siblings to be photographed together, please check your emails as you
will have received a form that you must complete. We will not be able
to have photographs with non-school based siblings.

As with everyday, please ensure your children are smartly dressed in
their uniform. Please do not wear PE kit on this day – you can pack a PE
shirt to change in and out of.

Parents of Hatchlings 1 are invited in for their photographs at 9:00am.
Please come to the main entrance for this and we’ll be there to
welcome you, children will be then taken to be photographed, then
brought straight back to you. You are asked to stay on site during this
time.



The Reading Raffle is back in full swing! Well 
done to all the children and families who have 

already earned tickets for this. To see more 
information on the different book titles click 
here! The Raffle will be drawn on Friday 14th

October and prizes awarded in Assembly on 
Monday 17th! 

We also have 3 copies of Mia and The Lightcasters to give away 
in the raffle as a bonus prize after the author visit last week! 

This book is mostly suitable for Year 4, 5 and 6.

https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/city-academy-whitehawk/UploadedDocument/456c3275-32ab-4229-9a50-1ea23657bce3/reading-raffle-1-book-blurbs-autumn-1-2022.pdf


Author Visit – Janelle McCurdy 
We welcomed Janelle McCurdy to Year 4, 5 and 6 

last week to hear all about her amazing new 
book called Mia and The Lightcasters. Janelle 

loves video games and uses that as inspiration 
for her story writing. Janelle taught us that our 

imaginations are so incredibly powerful and most 
of all, totally unique!



National Poetry Day 

https://lauramucha.com/poetry/

We had a brilliant day on 
Thursday celebrating National 
Poetry Day! The whole school 

learnt about poet Laura Mucha
and enjoyed reading lots of her 

poems across the day. At 
lunchtime some Year 5 and 6 
Poetry Pioneers performed all 
sorts of poems to the younger 

children. Laura Mucha has some 
amazing poems on her website –

check them out!

https://lauramucha.com/poetry/


Whitehawk Poetry Event
Whitehawk Library put on a Poetry Event for Poetry 
day! Lots of children and families came to explore 
the library, create poetry, take part in poetry 
activities and eat biscuits! 

My favourite moment was Amaya telling me she’d 
stashed a book she’d liked the look of during her 
class visit, hoping it would still be there when she 
got back…and it was! You can see her here looking 
very pleased that her plan had worked!



Whitehawk Library Trips
Years 1 – 5 visited the Whitehawk Library this week to celebrate Poetry Day, browse 
the library’s selection and choose some books to bring back to school. Jo from the 
Brighton Libraries gave us some tricky riddles to solve! Reception will be having a visit 
from Jo this term and Year 6 will be visiting the Jubilee Library at the very start of next 
term!

If you’ve not got a library card, ask for a sign up card from the school office, visit the 
Whitehawk library or follow this link: https://www.brighton-hove.gov.uk/libraries-
leisure-and-arts/libraries/register-library-card-online

https://www.brighton-hove.gov.uk/libraries-leisure-and-arts/libraries/register-library-card-online


Please click here for an update about what your children are up to this term!

https://www.caw.brighton-hove.sch.uk/year-groups/
https://www.caw.brighton-hove.sch.uk/year-groups/
https://www.caw.brighton-hove.sch.uk/year-groups/


Atom Learning (Year 3-6)  

Click the logo to find out more 
about what ATOM is and how 
we will use it… There are some 
videos you can watch!  

Last year we trialled a homework app in Year 6 called ATOM Prime 

and we were thrilled with how engaged the children were in their 

learning.

You should have received an email to activate an account (if not that 

is fine) and login information will be sent home soon! 

There are literally thousands of questions for children to access, last 

year we answered 12,500 questions, which is amazing!

https://city-academy-whitehawk.secure-primarysite.net/home-learning-20222023/


Please check for an email sent to you regarding 

our afterschool club offer for the Autumn Term.



Attendance at City Academy

We are so pleased to report that overall Attendance and Punctuality has 

been excellent during our first week back at school – thank you! 

As always please speak to Mrs 

Storey in the school office every 

day before 11.00am if you have 

any questions at all about 

attendance or absences.

We have had a number of 

requests from families for 

upcoming absences due to 

term time holidays. Please 

remember that we are not 

able to authorise these and 

parents/carers should expect 

to receive fines from the 

Local Authority.

We’ll be awarding trophies for the 

best attending classes on Monday. 

Congratulation to our current 

champions Kestrels and Jackdaws!



House Points Update
It’s been fantastic to see how many Learning Tickets the children have earnt for 

showing our CAW Qualities! Here’s the most recent update on scores. The winning 
house will get to take part in a special activity in the last week of the half term, 

working with children from their house from across the year groups.

Air
2773 points

Fire
2260 points

Water
2258 points

Earth
3426 points

Each week there are two classes who win a Class 
Reward. Congratulations to these previous winners: 

Year 1 to 3 Years 4 to 6

Week 3 Puffins Barn Owls

Week 4 Kites Herons

Week 5 Goldfinches Herons



Autumn 1 Week 6 CAW Quality of the Week

Harriet Tubman
(1822-1913)

An amazing social activist who inspired others! She 
worked to end slavery in America and ensure that 
women were allowed to vote in democratic 
elections.

CAW Collaboration Role Model of the Week



Jeans for Genes Day 
THANK YOU!

A huge THANK YOU to everyone in the 
City Academy Whitehawk community 
for supporting our Jeans for Genes 
charity drive on Friday 23rd September.

We raised an incredible £377.64 which 
will go towards helping people living 
with genetic conditions.

Your generosity is really appreciated!

You can find out more information 
about how your donations will be used 
here:
https://www.jeansforgenes.org/

https://www.jeansforgenes.org/


Please can you join us in helping your children to learn their number bonds to ten

(eg. 4 + 6 = 10) and start to learn all single digit addition facts (eg. 5 + 7 = 12).

Knowing these facts helps children to be much more successful in all other areas of

maths.

Children sit a national times tables assessment at the end of Year 4, by which time

they should know all of their times tables facts. Please study these at home – we’ll

be teaching them at school too. Children in Key Stage 2 can be quizzed by Mr.

McAdam to win their Fluency Badge!

If you earned a badge last year, please can you keep proudly wearing it! If you

need a new badge – you will need to be quizzed again!



School Meals and Payments

Please don’t forget that Year 2s moving to Year
3 are no longer eligible for Universal Free
School Meals. Please make sure that you have
activated your ParentPay account if you haven’t
already.

You may be eligible for Free School Meals.
Please don’t hesitate to contact the FSM team
who are really friendly and helpful; they’re
available to support you on 01273 293497 or at
this web address.

https://www.brighton-hove.gov.uk/contact-council/apply-free-school-meals


If you child has been sick or has diarrhoea, please do not send them to school until 48
hours after their last bout. This is crucial in supporting us in reducing the risk of
spreading viruses and keeping the school community as healthy as possible.

Staying Healthy

Please make sure your children bring a named water bottle to and from school each day.
We must remind you, we struggle to provide children with cups as these cannot be
shared and are ecologically and economically a worse option than each child having
their own clean bottle. Please help us to keep your children hydrated by sending them
to school with a named bottle every day.

We have children in school with severe Nut Allergies, therefore, please can we remind 
you that no food containing nuts should be brought into school. This includes but is not 
limited to Nutella, Peanut Butter, Pesto, Bread or Cereal/Chocolate Bars. Please take 
care when sending your child into school with food by checking the ingredients.



Uniform
Please visit Logo Sports to purchase your uniform or see the next page about Pelican Parcels.

Additional Information

o Put a memorable key chain on your child’s book bag.

o Please don’t send your child in with toys from home in 

case they are lost or damaged.

o Please have a P.E kit for your child ready for Autumn 2.

o Please consider sending a spare set of clothes for your 

child’s peg if you think your child may need this.

o Please name all of your child’s items. We recommend 

displaying their name in the collar and also writing it on 

the back of the item’s academy logo badge.

o If you would like to buy logo free blue polo shirts please 

do so. We do lots of messy play in Reception and we can 

get dirty sometimes. Some children like to keep their logo 

blue shirts for special occasions such as, school 

photos/events.

o Please bring a named water bottle to school.

o If eating packed lunches, please name your lunchbox.

blue polo shirt 

with academy

logo

burgundy 

sweatshirt or 

cardigan with 

academy logo

burgundy fleece 

with academy 

logo

black trousers, 

skirts or 

pinafore dresses

plain black 

shoes (we 

recommend 

avoiding laces)

plain socks or 

tights

In warm 

weather, black 

school shorts or 

blue and white 

check school 

dresses can be 

worn

https://www.logosports.co.uk/blank/City-Academy-Whitehawk?c=5380742&pn=1


Lost Property

We have a large amount un-named lost property, 
please ensure you name all of your child’s belongings,

including lunchboxes and water bottles.

We will then be able to return these items.



Uniform

Click here to access 

the website for 

Pelican Parcels

https://www.pelicanparcels.org.uk/home/school-uniform/




PE Kits
For Autumn 1, we will continue to ask that children come to

school in their PE kits on their PE days. We plan to return to

getting changed at school after the October half term

break. Please remember, as ever, that it is fine to wear

trackies and school jumpers in colder weather.

Please wear PE kit into school on these days:
YG Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6
Day Mondays

(from Mon 19th)

Tues Weds Tues Weds Thurs Tues

Fri Thurs Weds Thurs Fri Thurs

Children can bring a change of clothes for after school

clubs. An announcement about clubs will be shared with

you via email on Wednesday 7th September. A huge

selection on offer, as usual!







On Monday 10th October, the
Brighton toy Museum are
coming to visit Year 1 at
school.

All Year 1 children will have
the chance to handle and
explore toys from the past
and toys from the present.

It will be such an exciting
opportunity to think about
what we have learnt so far in
our history lessons.

Year 1: Brighton Toy Museum Visit



Dates for your Diary

Our term dates for 22/23 are online: click here to see them.

Week beginning 17th Oct: Parent Engagement Events (see page below)

Tuesday 18th October: Parent/Carer consultation 15:30 – 19:00

Wednesday 19th October: Parent/Carer consultation 15:30-17:00

Friday 22nd October: End of Autumn Term 1

Monday 31st October: Start of Autumn Term 2

Wednesday 2nd November: Reception 2023 Open Evening

Friday 11th November: INSET Day

Monday 14th November : INSET Day

Friday 16th December 13:00: End of Autumn Term 2

Wednesday 4th January: Start of Spring 1

https://www.caw.brighton-hove.sch.uk/term-dates-2020-21/
https://www.caw.brighton-hove.sch.uk/term-dates-2021-22/
https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/city-academy-whitehawk/UploadedDocument/1c980cb5-c2ed-4dc8-bb92-9dd3ffec6f9e/2022-23-caw-calendar.pdf


Parental Engagement Events! 

We are so excited to be able to launch our first round of parental engagement events for the year! This
is a great chance for you (the adults) to come into school and take part in learning with the children.

We can’t wait to see everyone in the final week of this half term! Please come to the main school office.
Please remember that while you are on site we ask that you do not use your mobile phones and
photography is not permitted.

At the end of the afternoon events, we will ask you to leave the site via the main entrance without your
children so that we can assemble all classes ready for a normal end to the school day.

Please see the time table below:

Monday 17th Tuesday 18th Wednesday 19th Thursday 20th Friday 21st

Year 2 @ 14:15 Year 5 @ 14:15

Year 1 @ 09:00

Hatchings 1 @ 09:15

Year 3 @ 14:15

Hatchings 2 @ 09:15

Year 4 @ 14:15

Reception @ 09:15

Year 6 @ 14:15



Thanks again for your support throughout the start to this school year – the children continue to 

make us all proud. The girls football team represented us superbly this afternoon and Year 5 were a 

credit to us all during their visit to Roedean on Wednesday. So much to be proud of.

I hope this letter has provided you with all the information you need but please do not hesitate to 

get in touch or check through previous newsletters catalogued on our website.

Enjoy a wonderful weekend with your loved ones and I’ll look forward to seeing you on the gates 

on Monday morning.

Thomas McMorrin

Headteacher

https://www.caw.brighton-hove.sch.uk/stream/newsletters/full/1/-/

